
As a resident of the Upper Valley, I'm writing to ask that section B of the 
definition of Ethnic Groups be upheld i.e. inclusion of the Jewish 
experience. Vermont children  excluded from learning about who Jewish 
Americans are will only feed into more exclusion, antisemitism, racism, and hate.   
 
Consider the events of the last two-three years in the Upper Valley: 
antisemitic acts committed against Jewish students at UVM, and at Dartmouth, 
the desecration of the outdoor menorah.  
 
Children need to have this important curriculum! 
 


